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MINUTES	–	August	27,	2020		
	
Attendees:	G.	Bergmark,	C.	Albrecht,	E.	Carusiello,	M.	Nichols,	B.	Rienke,	T.	Thomas,	George	
Schafer	(Village	Administrator)	and	B.	Peters	(Village	Representative).		
	
Minutes:	The	minutes	from	July	29,	2020	meeting	were	reviewed	and	approved.			
	
#6056	-	Oxbow	Midwest	Calcining:		The	plant	is	currently	operational	under	an	agreement	
with	Citgo.	
	
#6060	-	Tech	Reviews:	Schafer	indicated	the	physical	Tech	Meetings	are	generally	
discontinued	and	replaced	via	web	links.	Reviewers	note	comments	to	proposed	project	via	the	
web	link.	Schafer	to	provide	link	to	LEAC	Commissioners.	
	
#6061	-	Form	R	Reports	and	Tier	II	Reports:		Next	anticipated	update	early	2021.		
	
#6076	-	NRG	Energy,	Inc.:		Purchased	by	Direct	Energy.	Retain	
	
#6100	-	Phillips	66/Lemont	Kar	Gas	LUST	Incident	(#942117):		Retain.	
	
#6107	–	BP	LUST	Incident	(#20060901):		Per	email	received	from	the	Illinois	EPA	Project	
Manager:	No	additional	information	has	been	submitted	for	the	referenced	site	since	the	Illinois	
EPA	approved	the	Corrective	Action	Plan	on	7/2/14.		The	site	remains	an	open	incident	and	
Delta	Environmental	is	no	longer	the	consultant	for	BP.		Incident	No.	901690	associated	with	
the	site	was	issued	a	NFR	letter	12/1/99.		Retain.	
	
#6118	–	Waste	Management	(WM)	Household	Hazardous	Program:	For	the	reporting	
period	of	August	2020.	A	total	of	9,610	pounds	of	material	was	collected.	96.4%	recycled.	
	
#6119	–	Argonne	Round	Table:	Retain.	
	
#6123	–	Lemont	Water:	The	Village	is	looking	at	the	feasibility	for	the	installation	of	an	
additional	public	potable	water	well	and	storage	site.	Retain	
	
#6126	–	OAN:	Retain.		
	
#6130	–	Next	Recycling	Event:	The	next	Recycling	event	will	be	October	3,	2020.	The	
residents	will	be	informed	via	Village	mailing.	It	is	noted	that	Amtrak	passed	through	between	
9:45	and	10:00	during	the	Spring	2019	Recycling	event	without	a	whistle.	Safety	procedures	
will	need	to	be	reviewed	prior	to	the	event.	Recommend	Village	administration	notify	Amtrak	
regarding	the	October	3,	2020	scheduled	event.	
	
The	next	meeting	date	is	scheduled	for	October	22,	2020	via	teleconference	@	7:30	PM.	
	

Respectfully	Submitted	

Tom	Thomas	


